MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
 of GAMBIA EDUCATION AND TEACHING SUPPORT on 05/09/2015 at 2pm at St Mary’s Church Hall, Banbury
Present: 
Tony Nelson 

Chair
Dawn Webster
Trustee
Paul Webster 

Treasurer
Sue Nelson

Secretary
Maxine Beech

Trustee

Steve Humphries

Chris Humphries

Peter Steele

Jean Steele

Quintin Hampton

John Skingsley

Kay Skingsley

Gill Perkins

Ray Perkins

Sam Perkins

Ina Bakker

Sue Langley

	1. Apologies:  Barry & Barbara Young, Peter Corrance, Joanne McIntyre, Angela Thomas, Rosemarie Holder, David & Fiona Schofield, Julia Baker, Joyce Turner, Catherine Coe, Ruth McMeechan, Debbie & Graham Bradley, Alan, Denise & Paula Johnson, John Birkin, Carolyn Jupe & Simon, Sue & Kev Storr, Geoff & Pat Taylor, Denise Green, Mel Benyon, Joyce & Ian Turner, Tony Bound, Erica Wren, David & Val Allen, Angela Longoni-Sarr & Johnnie Walker, Julie & Bryn Limbrick, Richard Beech, Ian Ward-Dutton, Helen Touray.
Approval of Minutes:
The minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 30/08/2014 were circulated and approved. 
Introduction by Chairman

All those attending were welcomed by Chairman Tony Nelson and thanked for coming. Introductions were made around the room. Particular thanks went to Ina Bakker for finding and booking the excellent hall and to all who prepared the magnificent lunch. 

A slide was shown summarising the achievements of the last 12 months with emphasis on the fact that we now have 99 sponsored children. 
Election of Officers

All the Trustees and Office bearers had indicated their willingness to stand for re-election:

Chairman: Tony Nelson

Treasurer: Paul Webster
Secretary: Sue Nelson
Trustees: Dawn Webster

                    Maxine Beech

The election of the board was unanimously accepted.
Accounts for the year 2014/2015
These have been prepared and circulated by Treasurer, Paul Webster who gave a brief presentation of the main points. The accounts have been examined and endorsed by Andrew Hill (of Haines, Watts, Wales LLP) who will sign them once they have been approved at this meeting.

In summary we hold bank balances in the UK and The Gambia of approximately £70,000 as of 31st July 2015. A large proportion of our funds are held in Gambian banks as the interest rates are much higher there than the 0.2% we can get here.

During the year we received generous donations of £33,000 for specific building projects. The rest of the money came from other donations and from Gift Aid (the latter calculated as of 15/03/2015).

Outgoing payments were made for ongoing general support, salaries and expenses. Tony Nelson explained that where it looked as if Trustees were claiming travel expenses, these were all paid back by the individuals concerned as donations and Gift Aid could then be claimed, thus making money for the charity, not spending it.  A proposed budget and cash-flow have been prepared for the coming year and this will be monitored closely and adjusted according to changing needs.

Tony thanked Paul Webster for his hard work in preparing the budget and accounts. These were then accepted by the meeting.
Sponsorship

We have total of 99 sponsees, 42 at Sunrise and 57 elsewhere.  We manage all external sponsorships, check attendance and monitor progress reports. It was pleasing to see that almost all the new sponsorships this year had been at Sunrise. This is more economical for the charity and better value for the parents. Each Sunrise sponsorship costs £10 a month and on top of this, parents contribute towards the uniforms. External sponsees only have their fees paid once a bill has been seen and the fees are paid directly to the schools concerned, never to the children or the parents. Some sponsors also pay for transport and for breakfast – this extra amount is paid to the parents/ guardians.
The process of administrating all this and collecting the fees is time consuming and complex. Copies of all bills and all progress reports are kept on file, adding to the admin tasks. With 60 more children joining the school in September, a decision has been made not to accept any new external sponsorships, with the exception of siblings of existing sponsees. Four of the external sponsees have now left school, but 4 siblings will be joining so the figures for next year will remain the same.
During this year we have changed the policy with regard to paying for school uniforms.  Previously, parents were expected to pay for uniforms each year. There were always problems with this system and some children were turning up in non-uniform clothes or in old and faded uniforms. The charity now pays for the material to make the uniforms and the parents pay for tailoring to make them. Previously the uniforms were made in Sunrise by the Skills students, but the school has now become too large for this to be an option. The material is still prepared as tie & dye fabric by the students, but this will possibly also change in the future as the school grows.
New sponsors are needed for five children – the details can be found on the website. All have been means tested. The charity will pay their first term’s fees out of the hardship fund while sponsors are being found.

Sponsor-a-Class

This initiative has now been running for 18 months and has been very successful. There are currently 37 active group or individual sponsors. This will generate around £4,000 including Gift Aid. The minimum sponsorship is £5 per month, but the average is running at £9, showing many pay considerably more. We have 17 sponsors of Lower Basic classes, 11 Nursery and 9 Skills. Four of the sponsors are actually schools, who effectively ‘twin’ with a class. When this scheme was launched it was anticipated that the majority of sponsorship would be of this type, but the take-up has been surprisingly low. More efforts may be made in the future to promote this. Sponsor-a-Class sponsorship can also be given as a gift and we have had two this year.

Each year three classes one in Nursery, One in Lower Basic and one in Skills are chosen to be the focus for the year. All sponsors receive a printed information pack then on-line termly updates. The scheme provides invaluable regular income, which is desperately needed.

Maxine Beech was thanked for all her hard work in setting up this initiative and keeping it running.

Publicity

A weekly blog is produced and featured on our website. Dawn is responsible for the upkeep of the website and the blog is generated usually by Tony with photographs taken by himself, by visitors and by staff in The Gambia. These photographs also appear on our Facebook page, which has proved increasingly popular with 186 Followers and many posts regularly reaching 100+ people. The Facebook page  is administered by Maxine and Sue. We continue to produce a newsletter once a term, which goes out to all our supporters. We would welcome contributions of photographs or accounts of visits to Sunrise by our supporters. We are very grateful for the help of our supporters and their friends and families in getting and keeping our public profile high.
Sunrise Review

The review showed all our new members of staff who joined during the year -
· Sullayman Jobe (LB – CA)

· Paul Badjan (CRE Teacher)

· Fatoumata Darboe (LB2)

· Susan Jarjue (Kitchen Assistant)

· Ramatoulie Ceesay (Administrator)

· Edrissa Beyai (LB3) – cover for maternity

· Ceesaynding Jaiteh-Jammeh (Sewing)

· Caretaker Pa Modou Jobe (Sullayman’s brother)

· Mam Jarra Jallow(Cleaner)
It showed how the charity coped without Helen for the first term of 2014/15 with particular help from Denise Green. We discussed the Ebola crisis affecting West Africa but thankfully not The Gambia,
Many photos were used to illustrate the fun the children have but also showed them working hard too. The rewards from the hard work at Skills Training Graduation and how we managed student input through our school council. We also showed photos of visitors and helpers, very much appreciated and a trio of Sunrise babies, born to teachers in the year.

We also updated the meeting on our building projects, including photos of progress and thanks were extended to our generous supporters, without who, none of this was possible.

Of course none of this is really possible without the ongoing help from GETS representative in The Gambia, Helen Touray. GETS owes an enormous debt to her support over many years. Sadly Helen could not be with us at the AGM. 
Vote of thanks

This was given by Kay Skingsley on behalf of all supporters to thank the Trustees for their hard work throughout the year and for another successful AGM. The meeting closed at 5pm.

	  Proposed/Seconded
Steve Humphries/ Ray Perkins
Kay Skingsley/ Ina Bakker
Quintin Hampton/ John Skingsley





